
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School 
District that there will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, 

 gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, 
 genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

WE EXPECT EXCELLENCE WE INNOVATE WE EMBRACE EQUITY WE COLLABORATE

 
 
	

Local	Option	Levy	
	

Policy	Issue/Situation	
The	current	five-year	local	option	levy	will	expire	in	2018.	The	2017-2018	proposed	budget	includes	
the	fifth	year	funding	of	approximately	$30	million.	This	funding	has	enabled	the	district	to	fund	
approximately	300	teachers	to	reduce	class	size.	The	School	Board	is	the	authorizing	body	for	an	
election,	so	discussion	and	preparation	are	key	to	a	successful	outcome	next	May	2018.		
	
See	chart	showing	classroom	teacher	allocations	for	2016-2017.		
	
Background	Information	

• Research	
o Review	of	last	local	option	campaign-	see	Local	Option	Levy	filing	and	flyer.	
o When	to	survey	Beaverton	community		

	
• Communications	and	outreach	between	now	and	the	election	

 
• Campaign	Consultant	–	lock	in	commitment	early	

o Generate	list	of	candidates	to	interview	
o When	to	hire	

 
• Budget	required	(fundraising	for	campaign)	&	organizational	structure	

o Advocacy	vs.	informational	work	
	
Discussion	
Essential	questions	to	consider:		

- Does	the	School	Board	want	to	go	out	for	a	renewal	next	year?		
- Would	the	School	Board	consider	a	change	in	the	tax	rate?		
- What	else	could	the	local	option	fund	if	the	School	Board	were	to	increase	the	tax	rate?		

	
	
RECOMMENDATION	
It	is	recommended	that	the	Board	discuss	planning	for	renewal	of	the	five-year	local	option	levy.		
	
	
	
	

BOARD MEETING  
April 4, 2017 


















